GAHPERD Executive Board Meeting

September 12, 2015
University of West Georgia
Room 3006
Carrollton, GA
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Jennifer Beck Willett
President Brent Heidorn called the meeting to order at 1:11 p.m. and provided highlights of the agenda for today’s meeting. He reiterated the value of “time” and thanked everyone for volunteering to be a part of the executive board. Congratulations were extended to Future Professional, Kaci (Nalley) Roberts for her recent successes of graduating from college, getting married and finding a job! Executive Director, Kim Thompson, called the roll. Parliamentarian, Jeff Johnson confirmed that a quorum was present.
 President Heidorn revisited his presidential goals for his term in office and commented on each one as follows:

A. Marketing
We acquired SPARK and Moving to Success as corporate sponsors and hope to 


acquire other such companies to join us as we move forward. We 



developed and approved a corporate sponsorship policy.

B. Advocacy
Mark Anderson and Brenda Segall hosted a group of interested coalition 


partners at the February SHAPE SD Convention in Atlanta to firm our goals and 


mutual interests. We also sent a group to SPEAK OUT Day in Washington.

C. Workshops
We had a couple of these: Northwest District Workshop and Summer Institute.



We also hosted Share the Wealth and participated with SHAPE Southern District



to co-host the 2015 SHAPE SD-GAHPERD Convention. We certainly want and 


need to do more of these in the future.

D. Financial
We are doing very well. More will be shared later with the financial reports.




Emily Adams is certainly to be commended for the strong numbers that Jump 


Rope for Heart and Hoops for Heart turned in this year.

President Heidorn also reviewed the previous commitments that the Executive Board has made in prior meetings:

1. Assist with increasing diversity to our membership.
2. Attend all board meetings

3. Contact colleges/universities who do not have a visible presence within GAHPERD

4. Develop a statewide email list for HPE

5. Host a workshop

6. Invite  for district workshops; attend district workshops
7. Communicate better with everyone

8. Present at district workshops and at SHAPE Southern District

9. Increase website traffic

10. Invite administrators to attend GAHPERD

11. Go to administrative meetings to represent GAHPERD

12. Work behind the scenes on bylaws

13. Support Share the Wealth, Summer Institute and District Workshops

14. Help recruit schools to participate in JRFH/HFH
15. Advocate

He feels as though we still need to work on number ten (above) and plans to make it a priority in coming weeks.

President Heidorn encouraged board members to share specific points from their submitted board reports. He shared with the board as Publications Editor that the supply of submitted articles for the Journal have been exhausted and the need for more articles is at hand. He urged everyone to share this with other professionals and encouraged board members to submit articles, as well.

Executive Director Thompson announced that we had finalized the 2016 Convention site search and signed a written contract with the Savannah International Trade and Convention Center for November 6-8, 2016. The contract has no ties whatsoever to hotel rooms or food functions.  Past President Devore added information about the location of the site being across the river from River Street. The ferry boats run on a regular schedule or parking is available at the convention center if folks choose to drive across the bridge.

Mark Anderson spoke of the need to address the advocacy concerns for GAHPERD by hiring a legislative liason to represent our organization. Brenda Segall added that we have no “face” other than herself when matters are brought to the capitol. Discussion centered around the history of our last hire for someone in that same role and the issues that arose from not having a clearly defined description of the expectations of the organization.

A Johnson-Devore motion to approve the minutes of the February 18, 2015 meeting was presented and following no discussion,  PASSED.

New Business

President Heidorn discussed a motion being brought forward from the Executive Committee that was previously discussed at the June 18, 2015 work session and again today in the Executive Committee Meeting. GAHPERD needs to create a formal position for our social media director. The former position of public relations chair has not been filled in recent years. Recent developments have demonstrated the need and opportunity for a social media director due to the many outlets of social media and also the need for increased emails to be pushed out to our membership. A Heidorn-Greene motion to change the name of “public relations chair” to “social media director was presented and following no discussion,  PASSED.

The demands of Facebook, Twitter and many other updates and advocacy opportunities have made having a social media director a necessity. The current budget demonstrates the ability to meet  a compensated position. An amount of $4000 was suggested by the Executive Committee for consideration. Dance Vice-President Clevenger asked if the position is or would be linked to the publications editor and webmaster position. Executive Director Thompson replied that it would not be linked to either at this time. In the future, if circumstances required such a combination, the board would certainly be given the opportunity to amend the amount of compensation as necessary. A Heidorn-Johnson motion to approve the social media director job description to be included in the GAHPERD operating codes with an annual compensation of $4000, PASSED.

A Heidorn-St. Pierre motion moved that GAHPERD create a new budget line item for a “consultant” expense for a variety of advocacy interests in the amount of $5000. As discussed, this would allow GAHPERD the funding to seek a reputable individual to represent our interests in the legislature and across the state. It was discussed that this person would need to be knowledgeable of the needs and interests of our profession as well as being comfortable in the advocacy position among lawmakers and the state board of education. The board felt that it was extremely important that our visibility be increased. It was suggested that we make regular visits to the state board of education to keep them informed of our purpose and to share our passion for physical education and health for Georgia’s students. A complete job description will be developed for the consultant position over the coming months. After extensive discussion, the motion PASSED.
Executive Director Thompson shared current membership numbers with the board along with a brief review of the current Operating Budget. Reference was made to the upcoming 2015-16 Operating budget as it was shown to the group with the additional new business items added in. A Johnson-Stewart motion to approve the 2015-16 Operating Budget as presented to the board  PASSED.
President Heidorn reviewed the discussion from our previous meeting concerning the presentation made by Jackie Lund. She shared that she would like to attempt the process of duplicating the South Carolina Assessment Program in Georgia and she has requested the assistance of GAHPERD in doing so. There are current assessments being used in Georgia that have been developed by various districts but none of them seem to measure psychomotor skills. Written assessments that are being used are not good for quality physical education.  Dr. Lund said “If it is going to get done in Georgia, GAHPERD is going to have to do it!” As was discussed in February, the topic of revising the standards arose. The question was asked, “Should we revisit updating the standards?”
Following is a summary of the discussion that took place on the topic:

Cindy Slayton: The standards should be updated and I believe that GAHPERD should be involved.
Jana Forrester: The standards need to be updated but I see a bigger need for us to address the issue of 


differentiation for TKES. This may be overriding the focus on standards. We need to 


focus on true assessments rather than standards! I would hate for us to pour all of our 


interest into standards revision at this point in time with this issue (differentiation) 


looming over us.

Myss Johnson-Jelks: We have no curriculum. The standards are too broad! We give SLO’s our focus in my 

school system. One person wrote these for our system and they based the assessment 


on how they teach! We have no curriculum or equipment. Standards should be more 


general. It would be nice if we were all on the same page.

Mark Anderson:  We must start with standards to begin assessments. Curriculum is not what you teach 



it is the topics that you teach, the strategies, the concepts…not the specific sport or



activity. We need to all be involved.

Babs Greene:  As far as assessments go, why don’t we utilize Jackie Lund to teach these concepts? She is 




the one who has the expertise in this area!

Kim Thompson: This issue was discussed at length at the city/county directors meeting held at the



Summer Institute this past June. They are prepared and probably have already begun 


meeting to begin working on these. We need to be at the table when this is done!

Karen Clevenger: SLO’s went a step ahead of where they should have gone. Academic subjects, like


Science, for example have specific benchmarks and timelines. We, in Physical Education, 

are not on the same trek as our academic counterparts. Our students have choices in 


the courses that they select.

Brent Heidorn:  Student choice is a big deal in Physical Education. We need to be teaching to the 


broader concepts! Student choice has to be factored in to what we do. Jackie Lund’s



push was bigger than all of this. What I’m gathering is that we can table a statewide



movement to re-invent a state assessment study with specific mandates.

Jana Forrester:  We need to really look at this assessment and how we are different from the classroom



teachers and educate our administrators. They need to be able to recognize this.

Cindy Slayton:  In DeKalb County, we have the categories. We need to get presenters at our workshops



to discuss differentiation.

Karen Clevenger: With all the talk about our standards needing to be revised, what exactly needs to be 


updated?

Kim Thompson:  Our state standards have not been updated to match the National Standards.

Mark Anderson:  We will let you know what the directors decide. This group meets quite often.

Brian Devore:
I suggest that Brent appoint an ad hoc committee to investigate the idea of 



assessment and give them a charge and a specific time frame to work within.

Jana Forrester:  Can we offer a round table discussion at our convention to seek input from the



membership on these topics?

Brent Heidorn:  We could add it to the open discussion forum that is already set up. 

At this point in the discussion, President Heidorn pulled up the standards on the screen to show how the National Standards dropped from six to five.

Next, Mark Anderson was given the floor to discuss Advocacy. He asked for the formation of four groups to represent the four divisions of our organization. In each group he asked for a discussion of “what would advocacy look like for your group?” Take the next 15 minutes to discuss this topic. Following is a list of the topics that each group presented to the board:
Physical Education – Advocacy for us would be highlighting professionals in our field who are doing it right (Perhaps the creation of something similar to LMAS, NASPE Stars, etc. within our own state). We need more workshops in South Georgia. Sonya Sanderson agreed to check on possible dates for us. We also need more attention given to the private schools in Georgia.

Dance – When Kaleidoscope/dance is performed at any event, it needs to be videotaped and embedded into our website. We need to get dance back out into the schools. Studios don’t want to come to our Convention to perform in Kaleidoscope because it isn’t a competition. Universities don’t have pieces ready to perform. Performing Arts schools have not be tapped as a resource yet.

General -  We will provide support for all other divisions. We would also like to house research-based articles for all types of movement on our website.

Health – We would like to list state health resources and state health-related grants on our website. We want to identify health champions.
Announcements:

1. Executive Director Thompson shared the details of the 2016-2017 American Heart Association Memorandium of Agreement including the impending 30% reduction of funds due to AHA overhead expenses. The 2015-16 agreement will host only a 15% reduction to ease the transition.
2. Babs Greene worked extensively this summer following the SHAPE Southern District LDC, to develop two specific position papers for GAHPERD for posting on the website as member resources. One was for colleges and universities to share with their students on why future professionals need to become involved with GAHPERD. The second was a position statement on the need for a physical education middle school requirement in Georgia. She received input from various individuals and has prepared them for our use. President Heidorn suggested that perhaps we prepare more of these on additional topics.
3. President Heidorn asked for anyone interested in working on the revision of the standards to see him prior to departing.

4. President Heidorn asked for any volunteers for the Fall Convention Committee to see President Elect Stewart.

5.  The next board meeting will be held on Saturday, October 24, 2015 prior to the GAHPERD Fall Convention in Marietta. (October 24, 2015; 7:00 p.m.; Marietta Hilton Conference Hotel ).
6. Past President Devore took a moment to thank everyone for all of their hard work over the past three years. He asked everyone who would be rotating off the board not to stop being involved with the work of the organization.

President Heidorn thanked everyone for attending. The meeting adjourned at 3:17 p.m.

Our adopted agenda format was not followed for the structure of this meeting. The minutes accurately reflect the order of events as they occurred.
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Thompson
 Executive Director  
